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Welcome and Introductions

The meeting was called to order at 10:15 am.  Members introduced themselves.   Director Raquel Mazon Jeffers welcomed everyone to the first meeting of the New Year.

Review of the November 16, 2007 minutes were approved without any corrections.

Raquel then thanked all of the members for their feedback and contribution to the year wrap up.  

Raquel talked about the follow up to client centered care and ways in which to implement it.  Raquel stated that under the heading of Client Centered Care there is a group (ACTION Campaign) and she had arranged a presentation and conference call with the Director Kim Johnson for this meeting.

Raquel introduced Donald Hallcom, Director of Prevention, and shared that he would be presenting later in the agenda.

Raquel advised the group that the proposed new Outpatient Regulations will be published on the DHS website 1/22/08.  She explained that there is a 60-day window for public comment that ends 3/22/08.  DAS will respond to comments in writing.  She also advised that NJ-SAMS will have information about this as well.

Ed Diehl asked about the licensing residential standards that expired in 2004 and asked what is happening. Raquel stated there will be new standards shortly.

Presentations

A.  Take Action.  Kimberly Johnson (email: Kimberly.Johnson@chess.wisc.edu; phone number: 207-252-9950 - Maine) provided a presentation and the feedback after the presentation was extremely positive by the members.  It was recommended that Kim attend the next quarterly provider meeting; however her schedule won’t accommodate the scheduled February meeting.  There was discussion about the possibility of moving the June meeting up to May.

There was a discussion about the presentation, which will be put on the web, as well as issues of good retention which in many cases creates wait lists.

B.  Donald Hallcom did a presentation on the SPF-SIG (Strategic Prevention Framework State Incentive Grant and State Epidemiological Outcomes Workgroup) explaining that it started at the Federal level and moved to the State in September 2006 and is a cooperative agreement with DAS, SAMHSA, and CSAP.   It is a five-year grant to design and implement accessible, efficient and integrated drug prevention services throughout the State.  The overall goals of the SPF SIG are: 

· Prevent the onset and reduce the progression of substance abuse including childhood and underage drinking.

· Reduce substance abuse related to problems in communities

· Build prevention capacity and infrastructure at the community level

· Implement a process of infusing data across several Strategic Prevention Framework (SPF) 

· Steps for improved decision making

He discussed the risk factors and handed out information for review by the members.

Directors Report

Raquel advised the group that DAS will be putting in an application to CSAT for grant funding for Screening, Brief Intervention, Referral and Treatment on New Jersey college/university campuses.

Raquel advised the members that there may be Drug Court expansion, depending on current proposed legislation to expand eligibility.  She advised that 5% will be for methadone, medication and transportation. She states that the money will include integrated services for co-occurring clients.  Evelyn asked if there will be any money for urine testing and Raquel stated this will be reviewed.

Raquel announced that there were two awards for the Supportive Housing Grants, John Brooks Recovery Center (formerly IHD) and RHD of Philadelphia (for this project they will work out of Camden).

There were no committee reports.

Suzanne Borys reminded everyone about the co-occurring disorders survey.

Liz Conte announced that DAS has 10 scholarships for the Central East Addiction Technology Transfer Center’s Leadership institute; this is in conjunction with SAMHSA, CSAT and Partners for Recovery and handed out the applications.  The training is a five day immersion training scheduled for March 17, 2008 - March 21, 2008.

The next meeting will be Friday, February 15, 2008, at 10:00 a.m. at the Monmouth County Human Services Building in the first floor conference room
